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e held a national meeting, including 
National leader and wife, together with 
the eldest active youth in Italy. The 

purpose was to report the activities of the youth in 
Italy, evaluate current status, discuss on perspectives 
and programs and finally to elect new youth 
leadership for the next period of one year.  

In the report session we could see how much was 
done in the past year and we could share a sense of 
hope based on the effort made and the results 
obtained. There is a clear advancement in the youth 
based providence.  

Following some presentations were given: The 
building of the CIG for the youth, the Blessing DPT for 
youth, UPF and WFWP as a chance for youth to 
perform social activities and involve in social works. 
We had group discussions with a final summary of all 
discussions.  

Really wonderful was the attendance of all 
participants to the True Mother’ speech at 2:30 in the 
night, directly broadcasted from Korea. We met all 
together in the church and followed the entire 

program.  I really felt it was a very important 
condition for the country. True Mother asks us to be 
united in one heart and so we were, 1st and 2nd gen. 
together, in front of True Parents.  

In the following morning, after explanations about 
the youth related missions and some questions and 
answer session, we held an election, involving other 
2nd gen connected through internet.  Stefano 
Bianchini and Francesca Cirelli, that guided the youth 
DPT and 2nd gen for one year, expressed their desire 
to focus more on specific missions and to dedicate 
more to their studies, so they asked for a 
replacement. We all thanked them for their 
wonderful and successful effort. Three new leaders 
were elected and appointed finally by the national 
leader:  Agostino Rossi, Antonio Vallone and Deborah 
Calì. They received a large majority of votes. In their 
speech they promised to continue to invest as much 
as they predecessors did and to take care of the 
young members and 2nd gen. with all their hearts. 
Especially felt was the need to be united and work 
together more and more.  
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